
CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — Extensions of Remarks E311 March 12, 2020 
Eye Care, P.C. for receiving Commerce City’s 
Business Appreciation 2020 Business on the 
Move Award. 

The Business on the Move Award recog-
nizes businesses bringing new employment, 
growth in sales or new capital investment to 
the city in the last year. North Range Eye 
Care, P.C. is a comprehensive eye care cen-
ter founded by Dr. David Hite. The center of-
fers adult and children’s eye exams, treatment 
of eye emergencies and eye diseases, and 
co-management of eye surgeries like LASIK. 

North Range Eye Care, P.C. first opened its 
doors in 2013. As new patient demand in-
creased, Dr. Hite saw the need to expand. 
The company built a new 6,000 square-foot 
building in 2019 with 2,970 square-feet for the 
practice and the other half for leased business 
tenants. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to the 
North Range Eye Care team for this well-de-
served recognition from Commerce City. 
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HONORING ADAM JOHN LATHAM 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 12, 2020 

Mr. GRAVES of Missouri. Madam Speaker, 
I proudly pause to recognize Adam John 
Latham. Adam is a very special young man 
who has exemplified the finest qualities of citi-
zenship and leadership by taking an active 
part in the Boy Scouts of America, Troop 
1376, and earning the most prestigious award 
of Eagle Scout. 

Adam has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Adam has been involved with 
scouting, he has not only earned numerous 
merit badges, but also the respect of his fam-
ily, peers, and community. Most notably, 
Adam has contributed to his community 
through his Eagle Scout project. Adam con-
structed three American flag retirement boxes 
and placed them in business across Liberty, 
Missouri, on behalf of American Legion Post 
95. 

Madam Speaker, I proudly ask you to join 
me in commending Adam John Latham for his 
accomplishments with the Boy Scouts of 
America and for his efforts put forth in achiev-
ing the highest distinction of Eagle Scout. 
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WELCOME BAKER ADDISON 
MORRIS 

HON. JOE WILSON 
OF SOUTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 12, 2020 

Mr. WILSON of South Carolina. Madam 
Speaker, I am happy to congratulate Alex-
ander Fancourt Morris and Rebekah Living-
ston Morris, of Gaston, South Carolina, on the 
birth of their new baby boy, Baker Addison 
Morris. Baker was born at 4:48 a.m. on Tues-
day, March 10, 2020, at Lexington Medical 
Center in West Columbia, South Carolina. He 
weighed eight pounds and fifteen ounces and 
measures twenty-one inches long. 

Congratulations to his grandparents Debra 
Morris of Columbia, and Major General (Ret) 

Robert Livingston and Barbara Livingston of 
Gaston. He will join his older brother, Alex-
ander Fancourt Morris, Jr. 
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RECOGNIZING ESTHER STERLING 
AS CONSTITUENT OF THE MONTH 

HON. MIKE LEVIN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 12, 2020 

Mr. LEVIN of California. Madam Speaker, in 
celebration of Women’s History Month, it is my 
honor to recognize Esther Sterling as my 
March Constituent of the Month. Ms. Sterling, 
a Holocaust survivor from my district, spent 
her childhood hiding from Nazis in Ukraine. 
Forged from her experience during this dark 
time in history, Ms. Sterling shares her story 
across my district with schools and community 
groups to help ensure that history will never 
repeat itself. 

Esther’s story is one of courage, fortitude, 
and determination. After World War II broke 
out, Esther, her mother, father, and sister 
were sent to the Ghetto of Sambor. When the 
Ghetto was terminated and residents were 
sent to an extermination camp, Esther’s family 
managed to escape with the help of their de-
voted nanny. Just outside their nanny’s apart-
ment, Esther’s father dug a hole beneath a 
coal and wood shack. Most of the time they 
hid within shack, but if there were passersby, 
the family crouched within the hole, breathing 
from air provided by a tube. 

As the war progressed, the German gestapo 
began to round people up for executions. 
Searching for a new place to hide his family, 
Esther’s father was shot. Her mother was 
stricken with grief after her father’s death, and 
as an eight-year-old child, Esther took on the 
responsibility of convincing her mother and 
younger sister to keep fighting for survival. 

I launched a Constituent of the Month pro-
gram to recognize individuals who have gone 
above and beyond to make our region and our 
country a stronger place for everyone to live 
and thrive. Ms. Sterling’s perseverance and tri-
umph during a time of great danger and divide 
is not only inspiring, but encouraging. I am 
honored to recognize her as my Constituent of 
the Month and I thank her for everything she’s 
done to make our community a better place. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF ROBERT ROG-
ERS, RECIPIENT OF THE FREE-
LAND SONS OF ERIN 2020 CIT-
IZEN OF THE YEAR AWARD 

HON. MATT CARTWRIGHT 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 12, 2020 

Mr. CARTWRIGHT. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize Robert Rogers, who will be 
named the 2020 Citizen of the Year by the 
Freeland, Pennsylvania Sons of Erin. He will 
be honored on Saturday, March 14, 2020 at 
their 85th annual St. Patrick’s Day celebration. 

Robert’s community service in Freeland 
spans three decades, and includes significant 
involvement in local baseball. For the past ten 
years, he has been the manager of the Free-
land Babe Ruth League. Steadfastly dedicated 

to this role, Robert dedicates many hours to 
improving the grounds and maintaining the 
playing field so that it remains in top condition. 
In addition, he recruits players for the league, 
organizes fundraisers, runs the concession 
stand, and coordinates schedules for the Babe 
Ruth League, MMI Preparatory School, Penn 
State Hazleton, as well as the men’s league. 
With his love and knowledge of baseball, Rob-
ert also steps into the role of coach when the 
need arises. Robert has previously served on 
the Board of the Freeland Little League. In ad-
dition to his commitment to the Board, he 
helped install the lights at the field and has 
even cooked concession fare during games. 

Robert’s love for, and commitment to, the 
Freeland community extends beyond baseball. 
He is currently also instrumental to the upkeep 
and maintenance at the Freeland YMCA. Rob-
ert assisted with the recent renovations of the 
foyer and the basement at the YMCA, a 
project where he contributed custom shelving 
and personally completed the refinishing of the 
front desk. A handyman at heart, he is known 
for always going above and beyond his as-
signment. 

Freeland is rife with evidence of Robert’s 
handiwork and dedication to his beloved com-
munity. He has additionally refinished display 
cases at MMI Preparatory School, the pipe 
organ at St. John’s church, and the American 
Legion’s flagpoles on Centre Street. 

It is an honor to join the Freeland Sons of 
Erin in recognizing Robert Rogers as the 2020 
Citizen of the Year. He is a true community 
servant, and all of Freeland has benefited 
from his unending generosity. I wish him all 
the best this St. Patrick’s Day. 
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ORIBI MANUFACTURING 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, March 12, 2020 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Oribi Manu-
facturing for receiving Commerce City’s Busi-
ness Appreciation 2020 Entrepreneurial Spirit 
Award. 

The Entrepreneurial Spirit Award recognizes 
a company or entrepreneur that demonstrates 
a pioneering spirit and has seen success with 
anew start-up, new product development, or a 
company/product with growth into new mar-
kets. Oribi Manufacturing produces cost-effec-
tive, high-velocity high-performance composite 
components appealing to industries looking for 
products that are thinner, stronger, lighter, and 
products created with continuous fiber. The 
company manufactures products like ballistic 
helmets, canoe paddles, backpack frames, 
and props and bodies for drones for the U.S. 
Military as well as the law enforcement, recre-
ation, sporting, and aerospace industries. 
They also pride themselves on creating prod-
ucts made in the USA using American mate-
rials. 

Oribi Manufacturing owns a 100,000 square- 
foot building at 5850 E 56th Ave. and built a 
new research and design facility with a new 
conference room this past year. Oribi Manu-
facturing doubled its revenue over the last 
three years, and in 2019, hired 20 full-time 
employees with plans to hire an additional ten 
employees in 2020. 
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